
The Principal’s Corner 

December 2015 

RAIDER NEWS 
W.D. RICHARDS ELEMENTARY  

Dear Richards Families: 
 
 I can’t believe it is already December!  I hope that everyone had a great 
Thanksgiving break and had an opportunity to relax.  I can assure you that 
our staff and your children have been working very hard and were very      
deserving of a few days off!  
As we approach weather changes, please listen to the local radio or            
Indianapolis television stations for delay or school closing information. The 
BCSC web page will also post weather related information.  You can access 
information at www.bcsc.k12.in.us.   
Your child must know where to go in the event of an emergency school     
closing. Families are encouraged to discuss plans ahead of time so children 
know where they should go in the case of an early dismissal.   
 I am so blessed to serve in a school with a dedicated staff that is    
committed to improving instruction for our children. It is also very rewarding 
to see so many dedicated parents who are willing to volunteer for Richards in 
so many ways.  
 I am looking forward to the remainder of the school year!  Please feel 
free to call or stop by if you ever have questions or concerns about your 
child’s education.  I would love to hear from you.  Enjoy the Holidays! 
                   
                                                                                        Mr. Darin Sprong 



Dates to Remember: 

Student Council 

 December 10 

FCA 

 December 10 & 17 

Holiday Strings Concert 

 December 14 

Elementary Band Concert 

 December 8 

Thank you to everyone who 
helped make the Fall Festival a 
tremendous success. The PTO 

raised $4,475 to spend for 
classrooms. Also,                

congratulations to Janine Ford 
and Amy Boettner for winning 

the $50 Chili's gift cards as 
SCRIP winners.  

Car Rider Safety – 

Please remind your children to always enter vehicles using the car 
door on the curb side of the back circle drive.  It is also helpful to 
pull forward around the circle drive so more students can be 
picked up in a safe manner.  Also, it is important to remember that 
students should not be dropped off before school in front of the 
building.    

Winter Break December 21-January 4 

No School 

Outdoor Recess Reminder –  

Fresh air and outdoor play activities are beneficial to students.  
We do go outside for recess whenever the weather permits.  In 
the winter a combination of the wind chill factor and temperature 
is used to determine the possibility of going outside for play.  
Twenty degrees is used as the cut off for outside recess.   All stu-
dents should have appropriate clothing for outside play.  Contact 
our school nurse if you need assistance in obtaining warm cloth-
ing.  Students with health conditions that don’t allow outside 
play must provide a doctor’s statement.  All students must 
participate in outdoor recess, unless a doctor’s statement is 

on file.   



 

Make a  

Difference  

Today 

Book Buddies:    
Volunteer with 2

nd
 and 3

rd
 grade students in a 

way that will impact their lives for years to 
come.  Book Buddies volunteer one hour a 
week to read one-on–one with two children.  
Book Buddies meets Monday through Thursday  
during the school day in all county public  
elementary schools. Choose the school site 
that works best for you. A one-hour training  
session will be scheduled with volunteers.   
To sign-up or to request more information  
call 812-376-4461  



 

’Tis the Season to be Healthy & Mindful  

In the holiday season, baked goods are at 
our reach and holiday gatherings tend to   
focus on food. It may be easy to eat a large 
amount of food without realizing it. Here are 
some quick tips to avoid mindless eating 
and promote a healthy holiday season for 
your family; 

 STORE TREATS TILL SNACK OR MEAL 
TIME. Your child is more likely to nibble 
throughout the day if treats are left out in 
an easy to access area. Keep them away 
in a cupboard or out of sight. 

 OFFER REGULAR MEALS AND 
SNACKS. Try to offer healthy food   
choices at regular times throughout the 
day. This will help to satisfy your child’s 
appetite so that they are content with 
smaller amounts of the holiday treats. 

 SLOW DOWN AND TASTE THE FOOD. 
Encourage your child to fill his/her plate 
once and to sit down to enjoy foods      
before deciding if seconds are needed. 
Teach your child to savour special holiday 
foods along with healthy holiday choices. 

 BALANCE OUT EATING WITH            
ACTIVITY. Join your child in some daily 
activity to help balance out eating. A walk 
after dinner, build a snowman together or 
play snow ball tag! Most importantly,    
enjoy your holiday together time! 

“Join your 

child in 

some daily 

activity to 

help  

balance out 

eating.” 



  

Join us 

 

 

 

 

Tuesday, December 8th at Columbus North High School 
 

 

 

 
The combined BCSC elementary band will perform at this evening’s concert.  This concert is a part of the curriculum for all band stu-
dents. 

 

6:10 PM  Students begin arriving (drop off or park on the north side of the high school). 

  * The Auditorium is closed during the rehearsal. 

 

6:30 PM Student rehearsal begins promptly at 6:30 on the auditorium stage.  Please be on time! 

  * Parents may wait in the auditorium foyer. 

 

7:30 PM Concert begins! 

* The auditorium doors will open for parents at 7:15 PM; concert will last about 20 minutes. 

 

* Students should dress up for the concert.  Suggested attire:  dresses, skirts, slacks, nice shoes, nice sweater or 
button-down shirt, tie.  Please do not wear jeans, sweats, sweatshirts, or t-shirts with logos/text.  Do not wear the 
band t-shirt for this event. 

 

 
Parents, please detach here and send this permission slip back with your son or daughter by Mon., Nov. 30. 

 

 

 

BCSC Elementary Band Concert Permission Slip 
 

 

School:  _______________________________________ 

 

 

Student Name:  __________________________________  Instrument:  __________________________ 

 

 

Parent Signature:  ________________________________________  Date:  _______/_______/________ 

 



Art Room News 

More fun projects this month as we head toward the end of the semester! Kindergarten 
created clay wall hangings that will be going home soon as well as the adorable owls 
below! 1st grade worked on positive and negative space, 2nd graders created awesome 
snowmen out of clay, 3rd grade made themselves into superheroes, and 4th grade has 
been working hard on creating their own mandalas after learning about them in class. 
Our 5th and 6th grade classes  have spent most of the second quarter  working on 
scratch art animals and learning about drawing and texture. 



Holiday Concert 

Richards Music News 

“Join your 

child in 

some daily 

activity to 

help  

balance out 

eating.” 

The Richards choir, 6th grade band, and 
string classes will present a Holiday Concert 
on Thursday, December 10 at 6:00 p.m. in 
the Richards gymnasium. All are welcome to   
attend to hear our students perform music 
sure to get you in the holiday spirit!  

Choir End of Year Celebration 

The Richards choir will celebrate the 
end of another successful season with 
a breakfast on Tuesday, December 15 

from 7:25-8:00 a.m. in the Richards 
cafeteria. All choir members are        

invited to attend. 



New Teachers 

We have several new teachers this year at Richards Elementary School that we 
want to introduce you to. Our 6th grade students have been working hard to gather 
information about and interview all of our new staff members and a different teacher 
will be featured each month right here! 

Interview With Mrs. Holl 

 

There is someone at Richards Elementary that you may have heard of but never have 
seen, or the other way around.  She is new to the school, but not the district.  This is the         
astonishing Mrs. Holl.  Mrs. Holl was definitely a good add to the Richard’s staff.  She is goofy, fun, 
caring, sweet, and above all, a great teacher.   Mrs. Holl is a fourth grade teacher here at Richards 
Elementary.  She is an amazing teacher and the students in her class have learned a lot from her. 
Below is an interview that we, Sammie Gilbert, Kenzie Acton, and Grace Wiltsey, conducted. 

 
Q: Where did you go to college? 
A: I went to Indiana University. 
Q: What is your favorite subject to teach? 
A: Reading and History are my favorite subjects to teach. 
Q: What was your favorite subject in learn in school? 
A: History and reading were my favorite subjects to learn. 
Q: How are you liking teaching at Richards? 
A: I love it! The teachers and parents are all great. 
Q: Do you have any children, and what is your husband's name? 
A: Steve is my husband, and I have 3 kids- Leslie, who is a junior at IU, Ben, who is a senior 

 at East, and Megan, who is a freshman at East. 
Q: As a kid, did you want to be a teacher or something else? 
A:  I always wanted to be a teacher.  My grandma taught in a 1 room Schoolhouse, and I 

 would always play school. 
Q: How many schools have you taught at and which ones and what grades? 
A: Columbus Christian, Clifty Creek, Clinton Young in Indianapolis, and I’ve taught every 

 grade except for 1st and 6th. 
 

Mrs. Holl, 
Thank you so much for you dedication of time and support to become a teacher at our 

school.  Welcome to W.D. Richards Elementary School. We hope you have a good experience as a 
Raider! Thank you for letting us interview you! We are glad we could learn more about you! 

                                                  Sincerely, 
    Sammie Gilbert, Kenzie Acton, and Grace Wiltsey 



 

News from the Richards Library  

A huge thank you to everyone who attended our  

annual book fair or allowed your children to purchase 

books from our fair this year.  Because you and your 

family value reading and the joy of book ownership, 

our sales increased by nearly $1,000 over last year’s 

sales!   Every penny made from our sale goes back 

into this library to purchase or repair books.  Thanks 

so much for your generosity and support!  I also want 

to thank everyone who volunteered during the fair, 

both parents and students.  I could not have done it 

without you!!   

Richards Raiders are awesome readers!    

 

Mrs. Snider  

News from the  
Library/Media Center 



 

2015-2016    Basketball Schedule 

Girls – 5:30 ~ Boys – 6:30 

Date    Opponent/Place   Dress-up 

10/24 (Saturday 9:00)) Taylorsville         Wear It Pink (on Friday) 

10/28    @ CSA Fodrea   Dress Like a Raider! 

11/4    Schmitt    Blue & White Day 

11/11             BYE    Red, White, and Blue! 

11/14 (Saturday 9:00) @ Mt. Healthy   Blue & White (on Friday) 

11/18    CSA Lincoln     Blue & White Day 

12/2             @ Smith    Hat Day 

12/9    Rockcreek    Blue & White Day 

12/16         Clifty Creek    Pajama Day 

1/6         @ Southside    Spectacular Sock Day!  

1/11 (Monday)  @ Parkside       Blue & White Day 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

Holiday Tourney   TBA 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

    

EBL 1
st

 Round   January 13 

        2
nd

 Round   January 20 

        Final Four   January 22 

        Championship & Cheer  January 23   

  

     

http://www.google.com/imgres?q=raider+basketball+logo&um=1&hl=en&safe=active&biw=1024&bih=616&tbm=isch&tbnid=6CMNZR4QEMjqnM:&imgrefurl=http://www.eteamz.com/raiderbasketball/calendar/&docid=XgGOHjUh8-EX3M&imgurl=http://www.eteamz.com/raiderbasketball/images/B
http://www.google.com/imgres?q=raiders+basketball&hl=en&safe=active&client=google&tbo=d&rls=GGLD,GGLD:2012-34,GGLD:en&biw=1280&bih=850&tbm=isch&tbnid=bo0LZ7k-VwOK1M:&imgrefurl=http://schools.paulding.k12.ga.us/ischooldistrict/activities_more.php?schoolpage_ID


Wed., Nov. 4 - Blue & White Day 

Wed., Nov. 11 - Red, White and Blue Day! 

Fri., Nov. 13 - Blue & White Day 

Wed., Nov. 18- Blue & White Day 

Wed., Dec. 2 - Hat Day 

Wed., Dec. 9 - Blue & White Day 

Wed., Dec. 16 - Pajama Day 

Wed., Jan. 6 -Spectacular Sock Day! 

Mon., Jan. 11 - Blue & White Day 

Wed., Jan 13 - Tourney Begins - Spirit Days TBA 

Show 
Your 

Support! 



Scouting Opportunities 
Scouts go on field trips to tons of cool places in the community.  Boys of all ages in 
Scouting can go to summer camp, where they experience a variety of outdoor fun and 
special activities geared toward their age groups, such as archery, field sports, fishing, 

swimming, hiking, crafts, and epic adventures.  

What do Scouts Learn? 
Scouts have fun, make friends, and learn how to be great future leaders.  Scouting is 
proven to increase family fun and involvement, interests in new activities, and will help 
boys build confidence and self-esteem.  Aside from the fun and excitement of Scout  

activities; Scouting helps boys learn ideals they can apply to everyday life. 

Why join Scouts? 
Your family time is valuable.  Scouting helps to support your family by providing     
readymade opportunities for you and your son to do things together.  Scouting teaches 
family values and works to strengthen your relationship with your son.  Scouting        
activities can bring added value to the time you already have with your son.  It also let’s 

parents be kids again! 

 

TROOP 491:  THE ADVENTURES OF THE MUDDY LIONS 
Is the story of Tristan, a boy coping with life in the inner-city projects.  His mother enrolls 

him in Scouting in an effort to keep him off the streets.  But when Tristan witnesses a 
homicide, a local thug demands his silence.  Now he must learn, with the help of his new 
friends, that doing the right thing isn’t always easy.  Will he follow the code of the streets 

or the code of the Boy Scouts?   
 

“Troop 491” is a movie by first time African-American filmmaker Praheme, who was a 
member of a real Troop 491. 

 
 
 
 
 

 

SCOUTING HAS A PROGRAM FOR BOYS AND GIRLS OF VARIOUS 
AGES: 

CUB SCOUTS: 1ST – 5TH GRADE 

BOY SCOUTS:  6TH GRADE – 18 YEARS OF AGE 



COLUMBUS FAMILIES 

FRIDAY, DECEMBER 11TH @ 6:30 
YOU ARE INVITED TO A FREE MOVIE AND INFORMATIONAL 

EVENING AT  

CENTRAL MIDDLE SCHOOL  

LEARN HOW THE BOY SCOUTS OF AMERICA HAS IMPACTED 

MILLIONS OF LIVES AND WHAT THE SCOUTING PROGRAM 

CAN OFFER YOUR FAMILY 

VOLUNTEERS AND SCOUTS WILL BE AVAILABLE TO ANSWER YOUR QUESTIONS 

ABOUT CUB SCOUTS, BOY SCOUTS, AND THE CO-ED VENTURING PROGRAM FOR AGES 

14-21 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT BRIAN CAIN @ 812.371.3472/COUNTRY_GLASS@SBCGLOBAL.NET OR 

JON OCHELTREE@ 812.325.6831/JOCHELTREE@BSAMAIL.ORG 























Planning on buying gift cards as Christmas 

presents??  Why not purchase them through the 
SCRIP Program?  Each gift card purchased donates a 

percentage back to Richards Elementary! 

For more information please contact 

Michelle Cochran at mcochran08@gmail.com 

Or Julia Stetter at stetterj@bcsc.k12.in.us 

Or order online at: www.shopwithscrip.com 

Richards Enrollment code: F978ADA224888 

All orders for December must be submitted by December 9th. 

LAST CALL FOR HOLIDAY 

GIFT CARDS!!! 

http://shopwithscrip.com/


Big Brothers Big Sisters                                      

of Bartholomew County 

Big Brothers Big  Sisters 

operates in all 11 BCSC    

elementary and the 2 BCSC 

middle schools.  

Bigs and Littles meet 

once per week to talk and 

have fun at school during 

lunch or recess. The match 

times are  coordinated with 

the school schedule.  

Thank you for allowing 

BBBS to serve the youth of 

our community through the 

School Base program.  

 

 

 

The impact is of          

mentoring is observed by 

parents, teachers, and pupil 

services seeing an increase 

of confidence, competence 

and caring in each Little.  

If a “Big” is not able to 

follow his/her match from 

elementary to Central     

Middle School, BBBS will 

refer the youth to the CYC 

peer mentoring program 

through the counselor’s   

office.  

 
 

To Refer a Student 
Contact Big Brothers Big Sisters 

Match Support Specialist for 

questions and/or applications. 

School-Based Program 

BBBS is a NO Fee base pro-
gram. Our Revenue comes from  

Bowl For Kids’ Sake, United 
Way, Private and Corporate 

Contributions and Grants 

“My Big Sister 

helped me with my 

school when I was 

failing.” 

LS-Catrena-age 14 
 

Make a “Big” Difference in a Life today! 

Volunteering to become a Big Brother or Big Sister 
is one of the most enjoyable and rewarding things 
you will ever do.  

After expressing an interest, the volunteer goes 
through a thorough background check and careful 
interview.  We then match based on location, person-
alities and preferences. We provide full support along 
the way so matches can grow into lasting friendships.  

If you believe you do not have the time to volun-
teer to be a Big… let a friend or someone you know 
about our program, maybe he/she has some time to 
give a child in need. 

   

“…my Big Brother gives 

me good advice, he sup-

ports me and I always 

feel as if there is some-

body to talk to.” LB-

Gionanni- age 11 

 “I feel differently after having a 
Big Brother, I get to have “boy 
time” with my Big Brother. I 
actually feel like I am cared 
about, because at home I am 
invisible”.  –LS- Madison, age 10 

Big Brothers Big Sisters of Bartholomew County  
A Program Of Foundation For Youth 
405 Hope Ave., Columbus, IN 47201; (812)348-4558 
www.foundationforyouth.com  
Staff Contacts:  

Laura Moses: Program Director    Ext. 217;  laura@foundationforyouth.com  

Barb Breeden: Match Support Specialist-Community Based; Ext. 315;  barb@foundationforyouth.com 

Marion McCorry: Enrollment Match Support Specialist; Ext. 218;  marion@foundationforyouth.com 

Kelly Backmeyer: Match Support Specialist-School Based; Ext. 209;  kelly@foundationforyouth.com 

Rachel David: Match Support Specialist-School Based; Ext. 210;  rachel@foundationforyouth.com 

http://www.foundationforyouth.com
mailto:laura@foundationforyouth.com
mailto:barb@foundationforyouth.com
mailto:marion@foundationforyouth.com
mailto:kelly@foundationforyouth.com
mailto:rachel@foundationforyouth.com
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